
 

 

 

 

 

Background 

Vietnam is a key player in the timber sector in South-

East Asia. Being primarily a processing country, 

Vietnam imports its timber from a large number of 

countries in the region, including Laos, Thailand, 

Cambodia, Malaysia and China. Vietnam´s timber 

exports mainly target high-end, environmentally 

conscious markets such as the EU, the US and Japan. 

Vietnam exports timber products to more than 100 

countries. In terms of export value, Vietnam sends 

30% of its timber products to the European Union. 

Signing and implementing the Forest Law 

Enforcement, Governance and Trade - Voluntary 

Partnership Agreement (FLEGT-VPA) initiative will help 

Vietnam to improve its timber trade sector. The 

FLEGT-VPA will enable the Vietnam timber trade to be 

more transparent, legal, will encourage more 

sustainable forest management and promote good 

forest and enterprise governance. 

 

Project Description 

Center for Education and Development (CED) is a 

Vietnamese NGO, working in two interrelated, 

mutually reinforcing program areas, Education and 

Development. CED  is currently working with MARD 

and VCCI on a large program to support disaster 

planning for Small and Medium Sized Enterprises 

(SMEs) and the development of strategic disaster 

related Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR). CED’s 

extensive experience and interest in both the Civil 

Society Organizations (CSO) and private sectors in 

Vietnam make them an excellent focal point for 

FLEGT/VPA in Vietnam. 

The Vietnam Chamber of Commerce and Industry 

(VCCI) is a membership organization comprised of the 

business community, employers, and small-scale 

business associations. As an independent nonprofit, 

nongovernmental organization, VCCI works to develop 

and support businesses; promote economic 

development; increase international trade and 

commerce; and enhance the use of the latest science 

and technology in Vietnam.  VCCI has ten offices 

across the country, including in Ho Chi Minh, Da Nang, 

and Can Tho Cities 

 

CED’s overall project objective is to build capacity for 

business associations and for the media to understand 

and engage with the FLEGT. The objective will be 

achieved through the activities described below. 

 

Design needs assessment for SMEs and related 

stakeholders and conduct needs assessment of SMEs 

and related stakeholders: CED will identify the 

information needs on FLEGT related issues among 

SMEs and related stakeholders. A Needs Assessment 

will be designed and carried out by CED and VCCI. This 

will assess information gaps and identify needs on 

FLEGT related issues amongst SMEs, businesses and/or 

other related stakeholders. A Knowledge, Attitude and 

Practices (KAP) style survey and a set of in-depth 

interview guidelines will be used in five selected 

provinces (Quang Nam, Da Nang, Quang Ngai, Binh 

Dinh, Binh Duong) with participation of at least 60 

SMEs and related stakeholders. 

 

Conduct a training workshop for media on FLEGT 

related issues: From the results of the Need 

Assessment, CED will organize a one-day training 

workshop with selected national/local media outlets, 

business associations, and NGO representatives in 

Hanoi. The objectives are two-fold: to solicit further 

feedback on the capacity building needs assessment 

and provide ideas on how best to organize a public 

media campaign. The training workshop will provide 

the latest updates on the VPA negotiation process and 

other issues related to FLEGT/VPA and its implications 

to Vietnam. In this session, CED will present the survey 

results and proposed follow-up activities. The second 

session will focus on how media can help disseminate 

information to target audiences. In the third session, 

participants will be divided into two groups to develop 

action plans, outlining resources, actions, and 

Capacity building of business 
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commitments from media and related stakeholders to 

work together for an effective public media plan/ 

campaign. There will be about 45 participants 

including media, government organizations, NGOs, 

business representatives. About 15 participants from 

provinces of Binh Dinh, Binh Duong and Da Nang will 

be invited. Members from Vietnamese Non-

Governmental Organizations and Forest Law 

Enforcement, Governance and Trade (VNGO&FLEGT) 

Network and business associations will also be invited. 

 

Implementing media and public outreach plan on 

FLEGT issues: Based on the results of the Needs 

Assessment and training workshop, CED, with selected 

national media outlets, will finalize a comprehensive 

media plan involving local/national media outlets. 

Journalists participating in this program will be 

provided knowledge and information in FLEGT/VPA 

and will report on related issues during the project 

implementation and beyond. CED will work with 

Vietnam Television (VTV), Voice of Vietnam, and 

selected local newspapers (both printed and online) to 

implement a 9-month media program to disseminate 

information on FLEGT and draw business and public 

attention to the VPA process, requirements and 

compliance issues. The media plan will culminate in 

two short documentary films on FLEGT access in 

Vietnam (one for general public and one for SMEs). 

The film will be aired through local/national television 

and distributed through national-level events, relevant 

government departments, as well as local NGOs and 

other associations. CED will leverage other social 

media, print and online media outlets for wider 

dissemination of the information on FLEGT issues and 

compliance with VPA. The news, after broadcast on 

VTV, will also be available online and on DVD and 

posted on existing and related websites to reach a 

wider public. The media plan will involve radio 

programs, documentaries, news coverage on 

local/central television, articles on FLEGT in local 

newspapers/magazines. The expected output from 

this will be an increased availability of FLEGT-related 

information through local media/journalists and 

business associations, to improve the understanding 

of the FLEGT negotiation process and VPA 

implementation and to have achieved greater 

engagement with FLEGT from the business sector.  

Development and publication of information packages 
for businesses: Based on the review and results of the 
needs assessment, CED will develop promotional and 
educational materials for businesses to help them 
better understand FLEGT issues and VPA. VCCI will 
help to distribute these information packages and 
show videos and films developed under this project 
through their membership network, events, 
workshops and conferences with SMEs. It is expected 
that CED will publish 1,000 copies of information 
packages for businesses on full implementation of 
FLEGT/VPA in Vietnam. These documents will be 
uploaded to related websites for further 
dissemination. Using the data and information 
collected during the assessments, documents review 
as well as the footages produced by VTV film crews, 
CED will develop 2-3 short animated videos to provide 
information on FLEGT/VPA process and 
implementation steps for businesses. These videos 
will then be posted on relevant social media/websites 
for further dissemination to reach wider business 
community.  
 

Development of a website application on FLEGT and 

VPA and related issues: CED will utilize the available 

information and documents developed during the 

project to set up a website application to be added to 

an existing website of VCCI to share information on 

FLEGT and related issues in Vietnamese language for 

local businesses, households and business 

associations. An online forum and discussion for 

businesses in the timber sector will also be created. 

CED and VCCI will ensure that it is a valuable and user-

friendly resource in the business sector. CED will use 

tools installed on the website to assess website use 

(audience distribution, subjects viewed, and user 

feedback) to develop a more effective outreach plan. 

The data will serve as a baseline to assess how 

successfully the website engages the target audience 

in the long term. 

 

 

 


